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Dear Citizens:   
 

The summer has arrived!  We hope that everyone is happy and healthy.  First of all, please take note of the cover 
of this issue of the Culpeper Quarterly and the stories which follow inside.  We want to recognize and express our 
gratitude to all of our first responders and healthcare workers.  They have selflessly served our community through a 
very difficult time They are truly lifesavers!
The most notable news of the day regarding County business, is that the fiscal year 2023 Budget has been adopted.  
The budget commences July 1, 2022 and runs through June 30, 2023.  The budget increased some this year, to 
$211,548,114. The majority of the spread resulted from additional state and federal funding.  That total includes 
all operations and capital improvements.  The Board was able to maintain a real estate tax rate of 0.55, the lowest 
tax rate in the region by far.  Personal property tax rates are all remaining flat, with the exception that the tax on 
vehicles has been lowered from $3.50 to $3.00.  The Board also eliminated the vehicle license fee and the transient 
occupancy tax.
 

In addition to the good news on budget and tax rates, the Board is proud of a number of projects which are coming 
to fruition.  The lights are installed on the fields at the Sports Complex, and the fieldhouse is well on its way to 
completion.  The federally funded new Early Head Start facility is also progressing.  The new CTEC school is 
thriving in year one of its operation, and efforts to get fiber-to-the-home throughout the County are moving forward.  
Improvements to The Carver Center are also continuing.  The County has been able to complete many significant 
initiatives over the last couple of years, which we are proud of and hope that you are too.
  

There will be many community events this summer, and there have been many already during the spring. Keep an 
eye out for the activities and events that are going on and enjoy some recreational opportunities—our community is 
thriving!  School is out, so drive carefully and watch for children.  We hope that everyone has an excellent summer!  
On behalf of the Board, I invite you to let us know anytime if you have concerns, comments or suggestions.  The 
Board and the County staff are here to assist you. 
 

					     For the Board, 
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This newspaper is a quarterly publication for the               
citizens of Culpeper County by the Board of Supervisors.     
It is designed to present and provide information about 

issues affecting those who live in Culpeper. Over 22,000 
copies are distributed, one to each mail address in Town, 

County, and to each U.S.P.S. Box within the Town and 
County of Culpeper.

The newspaper is also available online at                       
web.culpepercounty.gov. 

Email dhoffman@culpepercounty.gov with 
comments and suggestions or to unsubscribe.

Brandy Station Vol. Fire Dept. Fair to be held in August
   The Brandy Station Volunteer Fire Department is 
once again making plans to have their annual Fire 
Department fundraising Fair in August.  Last year’s 
Fair was a huge success for the all-volunteer 
fi re department that provides fi re and EMS fi rst 
responder service to the community.  
   This year’s Fair will be held; August 10th – 
13th, at the Brandy Station Fairgrounds; 20057 
Fleetwood Heights Road in Brandy Station.  
   This year’s Fair will once again have Cole’s 
Shows Amusements from Covington, Virginia 
on the midway; providing over 20 modern, 
safe amusement rides, family-oriented games 
and delicious food, all staff ed by courteous, 
professional employees.
   The fi re department will also have numerous 
games; along with a great variety of food in 
conjunction with the fi re department auxiliary. The 
fi re department’s world-famous corn dogs  and 
French fries will be in abundance for everyone to 
enjoy again; along with hamburgers and barbecue.   
   The fi re department Parade is scheduled 
for Thursday evening; August 11th, and the 
Lawn & Garden Tractor Pull is scheduled for 
Saturday; August 13th.  There will be live music each evening on the midway.  There is 
no entrance fee to enter the fairgrounds and there is plenty free parking.  Cash prizes; 

along with numerous other prizes will be given 
away on Saturday evening; August 13th.                             
The Brandy Station Volunteer Fire Department 
really enjoys having this annual fundraising event 
each year.  Not only is it a benefi cial means of 
raising funds; but more importantly; it is a means 
for us to give something back to the community; 
a community that has supported us for over 70
years.  We really appreciate seeing so many 
people come out and enjoy themselves by 
catching up with each other; grabbing something 
to eat and drink, listening to the music, riding the 
rides and playing the games.  It also gives us an 
excellent opportunity to be better engaged with our 
community.  

      For more information about the upcoming Brandy 
Station Volunteer Fire Department Fair; visit our 
department website at www.bsvfd.com or our 
Facebook page.  
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Culpeper loves its Lifesavers - Healthcare workers, first responders deserve appreciation for handling of pandemic 
by Jeff Say, President/CEO Culpeper Chamber of Commerce

on behalf of Culpeper County Administrator John Egertson, County Government and the Board of Supervisors
and approved, UVA Culpeper Medical Center 
along with UVA Haymarket Medical Center and 
UVA Prince William Medical Center provided 
vaccinations to nearly 80,000 residents and 
vaccinated more than 1,200 team members.  
   “The unwavering dedication and flexibility of 
the healthcare team ensured that the community 
had a destination to seek high quality care during 
the pandemic,” Soucy said.

Rappahannock Rapidan Health District - 
Virginia Department of Health 

   April Achter, Population Health Coordinator for 
the Rappahannock Rapidan Health District, calls 
the Rappahannock Rapidan Health District team 
“small but mighty.” 
   The local health district has “worked non-stop” 
for the last two years to help keep our community 
healthy. Achter said they have given up vacations 
and holidays and family time, in an effort to 
control the spread of COVID-19.  
   “The challenges were many – lack of 
resources, long hours, constant on call, the 
pressure to vaccinate, managing 5 counties 
with multiple schools, businesses and daycares, 
and media requests,” she said. “Our staff rarely 
had the chance to “get away”, because even if 
they tried to take a day off, friends and family 
bombarded personal lines with questions.”
   The staff responded by showing up and getting 
it done.  The mitigation team managed cases and 
contacts, our public health nurses ran multiple 
mass vaccination clinics, our environmental 
health staff both assisted with COVID-19 efforts 
and managed an increased workload from permit 
requests, and our administrative staff kept it all 
running.  
   Achter said public health promotes and 
protects the health of the people and the 
communities where they live.  
   “We try to prevent disease from occurring, or 
control the spread of an existing one,” she said.  
“The work is invisible until we stop doing it or 
something goes wrong.  A strong public health 
system is not exciting at all, because when it 
works, nothing happens.  You drink the water 
from your tap, enjoy a meal at a local restaurant, 
and pet your vaccinated animals.  If we prevent 
an outbreak, no one knows.”
   The staff is exhausted, she said. They need 
rest, they need community collaboration and they 
need grace. 

   Rappahannock Rapidan Health Director Trice 
Gravatte joined the team in February 2022 and 
he has been continually impressed with the 
response from the team.
   “I have never worked for a more important or 
special organization,” he said. “The team that 
serves Culpeper is a team of committed people 
who get great outcomes. Whether your water is 
clean, your restaurant looks tidy, your neighbor 
received a vaccine, the women and children 
without insurance got health care, or the hospital 
disaster plan got approved; we had a part. The 
reality is you never see or hear of most of our 
work. But, you are measurably safer because 
of it. It is an honor to protect and promote the 
health of Culpeper.”
   He said every day there is a positive attitude 
on how to solve the puzzle and help ensure the 
community is protected. 
   “In the last month, our rates were up in 
all categories and we were commended by 
Richmond,” Gravatte said. “We can finish the 
fight on this pandemic with more vaccinations.”

Culpeper County Emergency Services
   Early in the pandemic, the challenges and 
struggles mounted quickly for all of the agencies 
impacted.
   Bill Ooten, Director of Culpeper County Office 
of Emergency Services, shared that standard 
EMS protocols and procedures were enhanced 
to protect both the staff and patients.
   “Due to the heightened contagiousness of 
COVID-19, many additional decontamination 
processes and procedures were put in place 
to augment the usual protocols to  ensure that 
there was no cross contamination between 
the patients that they were servicing from one 
call to the next,” he said. “As a result, the staff 
was required to accomplish a number of extra 
procedures between calls, which often times 
put a great demand on the staff during high call 
volume days.”
   Another layer of risk was added, as EMS 
staff worked directly with patients during a 
communicable disease outbreak. It increased 
the personal risk as medical providers but it also 
increased the chance of exposure they could 
bring home to their families.
   That stress adds up. 
   Staffing issues mounted – resulting in a great 
deal of extra staff hours to maintain minimum 
staffing , and many of the staff worked back-to-

“Look for the helpers.”
   When Fred Rogers was a young boy, that was 
a phrase ingrained in his head by his mother 
when there was an emergency. To look for those 
that were driving the ambulances, that were 
fighting the fires, that were there to heal the 
wounds. While there was strife in the world, there 
were always those willing to help.
   In Culpeper, it’s not hard to find the helpers. 
They have been steadfast through the pandemic, 
standing on the front lines helping our community 
navigate a once-in-a-lifetime event. 
   They wear different uniforms – pressed brown 
and dark blue pants and shirts with badges, 
protective helmets and wearing heavy breathing 
apparatus, light blue scrubs. While they may 
dress differently, one common thread binds them 
together – their dedication to our community.
   These are Culpeper’s Lifesavers. We love 
them.
   They have been stressed, overwhelmed and 
understaffed throughout the pandemic, but they 
are not forgotten. Our community rallies around 
them and says “thank you” for their efforts to 
keep us safe. 

UVA Culpeper Medical Center
   Hospital staff has been at the forefront from the 
beginning – preparing for a variety of potential 
scenarios at the onset of the pandemic. 
   “Every department has worked together 
as a unified team to care for the Culpeper 
community," Annya Soucy, Manager, 
Communications and Brand UVA Community 
Health, said. “Various plans were developed to 
care for high numbers of patients, and a review 
of policies and procedures was done to ensure 
our teams had the new processes in place to 
provide exceptional care while implementing 
safety guidelines to keep our staff as safe as 
possible.”
   Care providers, such as physicians and nurses, 
from varying specialties were provided education 
on the necessary knowledge and skills for caring 
for critically ill patients. 
   “Many of these team members were 
redeployed to other areas of the hospital to help 
their colleagues during patient surges,” Soucy 
said. 
   The team implemented new therapies as soon 
as they became available for our community. 
Additionally, once a vaccine was developed 
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back 24 hour shifts to ensure that the gaps were 
filled so that EMS maintained services to the 
community around the clock. 
   That does take a toll on staff – physically, 
emotionally and mentally. Ooten called them 
the “tip of the sword” in the battle against the 
communicable disease.
   “You must often come face to face and up 
close and personal with the disease in order 
to properly treat the citizen no matter the risk 
of personal exposure,” he said. “This alone 
can be stressful, and takes a great deal of 
personal discipline and precaution. Many long 
and arduous hours have resulted in burn out 
amongst many in these professions.”
   The community has shown support and 
appreciation throughout the past two years. 
Ooten said that the staff volunteered to help with 
local vaccinations and the contact they had with 
the public during that time lifted their spirits. The 
residents thanked them for helping deliver the 
vaccine to the community. 
   “Staff reported that many of these people 
whom had been anxiously awaiting the 
opportunity to be vaccinated, were very 
appreciative and thankful for their efforts,” Ooten 
said. “As individuals whom dedicate their lives 
to trying to help others in need, these instances 
were definitely a positive experience for them.”

Culpeper Town Police
   Chief Chris Jenkins, of Culpeper Town Police, 
astutely pointed out that law enforcement, first 
responders and healthcare professionals were 
already dealing with a heroin pandemic before 
COVID-19 hit. 
   “Now we are on the back wave of a second 
wave (of COVID-19), and we still have the 
overdose epidemic,” Jenkins said. “On top 
of that, we have a mental health pandemic 
going on. We are affected by all of those things 
drastically. I look at COVID a couple of different 
ways, the personal toll it took on officers. You’re 
out doing your job but you can take something 
home that can infect your family. To mention in 
the middle of all of that, we had a criminal justice 
reform movement. All of that hit us at the same 
time. It was like a 1-2 punch.”
   A word hits Jenkins tongue when he’s 
speaking out the past two years, and that’s 
resilient. 
   “The two things that hit me is the resilience 
of our folks and resilience of our community,” 
Jenkins said. “We’ve adapted to whatever the 

playing field dictated to us. That sometimes 
changed daily. At the end of the day, Culpeper 
came through pretty good I think.”
   He quickly notes that is not without its losses, 
as he succinctly points out “we’ve lost some 
good people in our community.”
   Jenkins is quick to point out that it took 
multiple agencies, organizations and employees 
to answer the call. He tips his hat to wait staff in 
restaurants, hospital staff, healthcare providers 
and more. He said it has united a lot of the 
frontline workers – helping them all have a great 
appreciation for the roles they play in our town 
and county. 
   He said the healthcare staff “scored 
touchdowns every day,” and the communication, 
collaboration and caring shown by that segment 
of the population needs to be heralded. 
   “I’ve been in ERs personally during this time, 
to see the crowds of people that are there and 
how they treat everybody as if they are the only 
patient,” he said. “They’re swamped. They’re 
risking taking this home to their families. Shifts 
don’t end when they are supposed to. This has 
been an opportunity to see what life is like for a 
nurse and it’s not what we thought beforehand.”
   Jenkins has said it many times, but he’s proud 
of Culpeper and the response. 
   “At the end of the day, as a community 
everybody has rallied,” Jenkins said. 

Culpeper County Sheriff’s Office
   There was a very visible impact to the 
Culpeper County Sheriff’s Office during the 
pandemic – they lost one of their own.
   While advance planning helped the 
department keep infections low, it did not 
prevent from the loss of Capt. Tony Sisk. Capt. 
Sisk was a fixture in the community, his wry 
smile and warmth encompassing any event he 
attended. 
   Sisk was one of approximately 24 cases the 
Sheriff’s office saw, which had five hospitalized 
for long term with three serious illnesses and 
Capt. Sisk’s passing. 
   The sheriff’s office worked hard to protect 
public safety, to keep deputies safe so that they 
can continue to service the community and to 
protect the inmates of the jail who by statute are 
in the safe keeping of the Sheriff.  
   The Office continued to operate but in a 
different manner.  Where possible, employees 
were encouraged to work from home.  Staff 
meetings were shifted outside.  For almost two 

years the Sheriff would conduct meetings of 
his command staff outside in parks and other 
open-air locations. The office itself was closed 
to casual public entry.  The jail was much 
more restrictive in allowing new inmates or law 
enforcement to enter the facility.  A new protocol 
was developed to prevent infected inmates from 
being introduced into the jail.    
   “COVID was a challenge to the Sheriff’s 
Office,” according to Sheriff Scott Jenkins. “But 
deputies and civilian employees kept the main 
goals of public safety, deputy safety and inmate 
safety foremost in their actions.  I am proud 
of how they pulled together during this crisis.  
And citizens should understand that during this 
time the Culpeper County Board of Supervisors 
supported deputies and public safety whenever 
they were called upon to act.”

Culpeper County Volunteer 
Fire and Rescue Association

   Culpeper’s eight volunteer fire and rescue 
departments felt the impact of the pandemic as 
they continued to rush into emergency situations 
when others would rush out.
   CCVFRA President Junior Perryman pointed 
out that the volunteers are just that – volunteers. 
Almost all have careers and families to provide 
for and protect. Many of those volunteers have 
elderly parents in their homes who they are 
taking care of, they had to be extra cautious as 
to spread the exposure to COVID. 
   “I don’t want to underestimate the stress that 
this pandemic has added to an already stressful 
job,” Perryman said. “We always have had 
the stress of caring for the sick and injured, 
responding to motor vehicle crashes on the 
busy highways or making entry into homes or 
businesses who have a fire incident.”
   While the actual part of volunteering 
changed, so did their efforts to raise funds. 
They went from having community dinners to 
almost no fundraising at all. Perryman said 
the organization lost approximately $800,000  
in 2020 in fundraising proceeds, with almost 
the same amount through three quarters in 
2021. That equates to about $1.6 million lost in 
donations for the volunteers to make purchases.  
   They have also lost volunteer staff, though 
only about 30 from 2021 through the first few 
months of 2022. That was beneficial as their 
call volume was up approximately 15 percent in 
2021.    
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“Culpeper Loves Lifesavers”
   In late 2021, a community coalition came together to recognize hospital 
staff, Virginia Department of Health and first responders for their efforts the 
last two years. Culpeper County Board of Supervisor Chairman Gary Deal 
helped bring together representatives from the County, hospital, health 
department Culpeper Chamber of Commerce, Culpeper Human Services, 
Culpeper Renaissance Inc., Culpeper Wellness Foundation, CCVFRA and 
more to show their appreciation.
   Discussions lead to the “Culpeper Loves Lifesavers” program which 
is working to air an appreciation program on Culpeper Media Network, 
coordinating with the schools for artwork from students to say “thank 
you,” and working with businesses to create discounts for hospital, health 
department staff and first responders. 
   “They are a main ingredient in what makes Culpeper the community that it 
is--   a resilient community where people pull together and help each other,” 
Deal said. “The sacrifices that our front-line workers have made during the 
last two years must be recognized and applauded.”
   In Culpeper it’s not hard to find the helpers. 

   “Thank you.” 

   “Our community is blessed to have such a strong core 
of volunteers who step up multiple times a day to come to 
the aid of neighbors and complete strangers who may be 
traversing our county,” Perryman said. “I would certainly 
say that all eight different volunteers have their own history, 
to some extent different ways of running their organization, 
but at the end of the day we all have supported one another 
in many ways to ensure the calls for help continue to be 
answered.
   Perryman commended the support the volunteers received 
from the Culpeper County Board of Supervisors. 
   “There is a great working relationship between the 
county leadership and the volunteers and we value this 
tremendously,” Perryman said. 
   Perryman pointed out a positive experience the volunteers 
encountered coming out of the pandemic was that a few 
departments were fortunate enough to be able to purchase 
face pieces for the active firefighters. The volunteers also 
received funding for life/safety due to the pandemic from 
the federal government. CCVFRA was able to purchase 
regulators for all that had face pieces through the federal 
assistance. 

Culpeper County Volunteer Rescue Squad - Celebrating 80 Years by Charles Perryman 

   You have probably seen the white 
ambulances with orange stripes, driving 
through Culpeper with lights flashing 
and sirens blaring on the way to an 
emergency 911 call.  You may have seen 
the ambulance on scene at a neighbor’s 
house or have called 911 for a family 
member.  While the ambulance is what 
most people see, it’s the dedicated 
people inside that are what makes the 
Culpeper County Volunteer Rescue 
Squad (CCVRS) special.  Despite the 
COVID-19 pandemic from January 2020 
through March 2022, the volunteers 
at CCVRS have provided thousands 
of hours of their own time, responded 
to over 4,000 emergency calls, and 
transported over 1,500 patients to UVA 
Culpeper Medical Center for treatment.
   Lead by William H. Carper, organizer 
and first Captain of the 19 Charter 
members, the CCVRS was founded in 
1942.  In the beginning they were without 

a station or an ambulance of their own.  
The Culpeper County Volunteer Fire 
Department graciously shared space 
at their station on West Davis Street.  
The first ambulance was purchased, 
a second hand 1937 Chevy Suburban 
truck, and so the members began 
serving the citizens of Culpeper.  In 
1977 the old Nehi Bottling plant at 1121 
North Main Street was purchased and 
became the present home of Station 
11.  We now have four ambulances, 
a response vehicle and over eighty 
members dedicated to serving the 
Town and County of Culpeper.
   To celebrate our history and the 
80th anniversary of the founding of 
the Culpeper County Rescue Squad 
we are inviting all of the citizens of 
Culpeper and the surrounding areas 
to an Open House at the station on 
Saturday, June 18, 2022 beginning 
at noon and lasting until 4:00 PM.          

We invite you to tour the station. Sit in 
the back of the ambulances and take 
part in the festivities.  We are planning 
activities for all the kids, young and old.
   If you have ever thought about 
getting involved in EMS, this is a great 
opportunity to visit a Rescue Squad 
station and learn what EMS is about and 
see if it is right for you.  We are always 
looking for new members, teens to 
retirees.  CCVRS provides free training 
and other benefits to its members.
   Check us out online at www.
culpeperrescue.org and on Facebook.  
You can contact us at join@
culpeperrescue.org.
   The Culpeper County Rescue Squad, 
Station 11, is a non-profit 501(c)(3) all 
volunteer Emergency Medical Services 
(EMS) dedicated to serving the Town 
and County of Culpeper.  Volunteers  
and donations are always welcome.
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Rapidan Volunteer Fire Department - Light and Air 1210 by Gary Jones, Rapidan VFD

   The Culpeper County Volunteer Fire and Rescue 
Association is sharing one of our specialty units that 
supports emergency responses in Culpeper County and is 
also called upon to support our neighboring communities 
when the need arises.  
   In 2016 Rapidan Volunteer Fire Department acquired 
a used Light and Air Unit from Fairfax County which was 
retiring the unit.  The idea of a Light and Air Unit was a 
study that was conducted after the events of September 11, 
2001.  These events highlighted the need for a specialty 
piece unique to the fi re service in Northern Virginia.  The 
design and onboard equipment were laid out by members 
of Fairfax Fire and Rescue, the design was released for 
bid and soon in 2003, three units were placed in-service in 
Fairfax County.
   As units begin to age out, many larger jurisdictions retire 
equipment that may still have some life and may be of 
great value for smaller and less busy departments.  In 2016 
Fairfax announced they were retiring this Light and Air unit 
and it was going up for bids.  The unit was manufactured 
by Pierce (a fi re apparatus manufacturer) and was built 
on a 2002 Freightliner chassis.  With this news, members 
of Rapidan Volunteer Fire Department saw the need for 
something like this in Culpeper.  The members took a road 
trip to Fairfax to inspect the truck, kick the tires, review 
maintenance records and to determine if there was still life 
in the truck for a smaller locale such as ours.  One of the 
members quickly stated that the online pictures did not do 
justice to the truck’s advertisement.  As part of the truck’s 
inspection tour, Fairfax gave a demo of the features and 
capabilities of the unit.  
   Once the delegation from Rapidan saw the excellent 
shape the unit was in, they placed an offer and won the 

during the day long exercise.  At the end of the day, all 
departments were able to return to their station, with all 
SCBA bottles fi lled.  Previously each returning apparatus 
would return to their individual stations and refi ll bottles with 
the in-station cascade system.  
   There were some who were skeptical of the Light and 
Air Unit at fi rst and some questioned why “a country 
department” needed such a specialty unit?  Rapidan had a 
vision and saw the need for such a unit in the three-county 
area.  With growth in the community from residential, large 
box stores, larger industrial and manufacturing complexes, 
the Light and Air Unit has become an integral part of 
supporting emergency incidents.  On August 17, 2017, that 
fi rst call for service came in for Communication Corporation  
of America (CCA), a 125,000 sq. ft. printing plant that was 
heavily involved with fi re.  The Light and Air unit was part  
of the initial response and ran and operated continuously 
for 12 hours alongside the 18 other departments who 
battled that blaze which included 16 tankers and 150 
fi refi ghters.  Later large fi res in Brightwood (Madison 
County), Hampstead Farm in Somerset (Orange County) 
and most recently the Don Eladio’s Cantina restaurant 
in the town of Culpeper have all benefi ted from this Light 
and Air Unit.  These larger incidents have shown they are 
resource intensive and there is a demand for the services 
this unit can provide.      
   In closing, our only regret is that Jerry Puryear never got 
to see Light and Air 1210 in person, much less see the unit 
in action.  He was so excited when we received the winning 
bid.  His association with Rapidan VFD started with a road 
trip in 1986 for Rapidan’s fi rst truck project, a 1968 Kaiser 
Jeep brush truck, that took two years to get the brush truck 
ready and fi nally operational in May 1988.

bid.  Once the unit was relocated to Culpeper County, the 
designation of the unit became Light and Air 1210.  The 
unit has two 30K watt light towers powered by a 75Kw 
generator that can raise 15 feet above the unit.  These 
light towers allow us to illuminate an emergency scene 
that facilitates the operations as well as providing safety 
for the volunteers.  In addition to the lighting capabilities, 
the unit was outfi tted with a 15hp compressor coupled 
with fi ve 6,000 psi cascade bottles with two fi ll stations.  
This signifi cantly reduces downtime during an incident.  
Having its own compressor, this provides an infi nite supply 
of breathing air and has the capacity to refi ll fi ve Self 
Contained Breathing Apparatus (SCBA) bottles at a time.  
Before the Light and Air unit, we only had the capability to 
refi ll one bottle at a time with a fi nite capacity of 12 bottles.  
The unit also carries fi fty 45-minute SCBA bottles, 4 Rapid 
Intervention Team (RIT) bottles, spare SCBA Air Packs 
which are the harnesses that hold the bottles in place on 
the backs of fi refi ghters.  The unit also contains some fi eld 
repair items to repair SCOTT air packs which are used by 
departments in Culpeper, Madison, and Orange counties.  
   Other tools on the unit are portable lights on tripods, large 
fans used to eject smoke from structures, electrical junction 
boxes and several hundred feet of electrical extension 
cords on reels that enable fi refi ghters to extend the reach of 
the tools and equipment mentioned above.  Lastly the unit 
also carries emergency decontamination supplies that can 
be rapidly deployed on the scene when fi refi ghters have 
been exposed to a hazard material.    
   Light and Air 1210 fi rst call for service was a training 
exercise at the Orange County burn building on January 
29, 2017.  The training cadre leading the training burn that 
day were impressed on the effi ciency of refi lling air bottles 

CulpeperFest Returns to EVHS Cyclone Stadium June 10 - Jeff Say, President/CEO Culpeper Chamber of Commerce    
   CulpeperFest returns to Eastern View High School’s Cyclone   
stadium for an exciting night of community fun!
The 42nd annual CulpeperFest will be held June 10, 2022 from      
4 to 8 p.m. 
   UVA Culpeper Medical Center is this year’s CulpeperFest 
Signature Sponsor and Be a Culpeper Local is the Grand 
Champion Sponsor. 
   Claim your FREE Ticket in advance at www.culpeperfest.com. 
Tickets will be $5 at the door. 
   There will be one entrance and one exit with a steady fl ow of 
traffi c around Eastern View High School’s track. 
   This event truly embodies what the Culpeper Chamber of 
Commerce sets out to accomplish each year; connecting our local 
businesses to the community and celebrating all of the amazing 
organizations and people in our community!  CulpeperFest gives 
citizens the opportunity to learn more about what businesses and 
nonprofi ts offer right here in our own community in a unique, fun 
and celebratory way.

   “After the success of our last two CulpeperFests, 
we are excited to once again host this year’s event at 
Cyclone Stadium,” Culpeper Chamber of Commerce 
President/CEO Jeff Say said. “We’ve heard how much 
businesses, nonprofi ts, and the community love the 
format. I’ve heard for years that our community uses 
CulpeperFest almost as a reunion. That they may 
see a neighbor only once a year – at CulpeperFest. 
It gives them a chance to connect, to learn about our 
community and to have fun.” 
   This year’s event will feature emergency vehicles and 
other vehicle displays, food truck vendors, music by 
Waking Napster, giveaways, raffl es, prizes, activities for 
the whole family, live entertainment displays and more! 
   For more information go to culpeperfest.com or follow 
the event at faceook.com/CulpeperChamber.
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 Celebrate Culpeper’s 4th of July 2022

Yes, I want to help make this year’s July 4th festivities great!
Please accept my tax-deductible gift in the amount of: $______________

I’m excited to help!  Please sign me up for a Sponsorship Package:
  MMiinnuutteemmaann (($$11000000 aanndd uupp)) 

• Sponsorship of a specific portion of the event, i.e. the parade, the band at the park, etc.  Special signage and 
advertising will promote your sponsorship.

• Inclusion in the multi-media promotional campaign for the 4th of July event.
• Individual banner with sponsor’s name prominently displayed in Yowell Meadow Park. 
• Sponsor’s name on the official July 4th t-shirt and the 5K race t-shirt.  (Donations must be received by June

1st to meet printing deadlines.)
• Up to ten complimentary official July 4th t-shirts.
• Recognition plaque 
• Link to the sponsor’s website on the 4th of July web site, 

www.culpeperva.gov/community/4th_of_july_celebration

  PPaattrriioott (($$550000 ttoo $$999999))
• Inclusion in the multi-media promotional campaign for the 4th of July event.
• Individual banner with sponsor’s name prominently displayed in Yowell Meadow Park. 
• Sponsor’s name on the official July 4th t-shirt and the 5K race t-shirt. (Donations must be received by June 

1st to meet printing deadlines.)
• Up to five complimentary official July 4th t-shirts.
• Link to the sponsor’s website on the 4th of July web site,

www.culpeperva.gov/community/4th_of_july_celebration

  MMiilliittiiaa MMaann (($$225500 ttoo $$449999)) 
• Inclusion in the promotional campaign for the 4th of July event
• Up to two complimentary official July 4th t-shirts. 
• Link to the sponsor’s website on the 4th of July web site, 

www.culpeperva.gov/community/4th_of_july_celebration

  CCoolloonniiaall (($$110000 ttoo $$224499)) 
• Inclusion in the promotional campaign for the 4th of July event
• One complimentary official July 4th t-shirt. 
• Link to the sponsor’s website on the 4th of July web site, 

www.culpeperva.gov/community/4th_of_july_celebration

  FFrriieenndd ooff CCuullppeeppeerr ((UUpp ttoo $$9999))
• Sponsor’s name will be listed on the 4th of July web site,

www.culpeperva.gov/community/4th_of_july_celebration

Name:  

Address:  

Name as you would like for it appear in 4th of July publicity (advertisements, website, etc.)

Please provide the web address to be linked to the 4th of July website Sponsor page

You will receive complimentary 4th of July t-shirts based on your level of sponsorship. 
(Minuteman - 10; Patriot - 5; Militia Man – 2; Colonial - 1)   Please indicate sizes and quantities requested below: 
______ Small     ______Medium       ______ Large      ______X-Large 

PPlleeaassee nnoottee tthhaatt dduuee ttoo tthhee oonnggooiinngg ppaannddeemmiicc,, aallll eevveennttss aarree ssuubbjjeecctt ttoo cchhaannggee.. 

Thank you for supporting our community’s 4th of July Celebration!  Please return form and payment to:
CCuullppeeppeerr 44tthh ooff JJuullyy FFeessttiivvaall CCoommmmiitttteeee ** PP..OO.. BBooxx 11223355 **CCuullppeeppeerr VVAA 2222770011 ** 554400--882299--88222255 ** 

july4thinfo@culpeperva.gov – phone number is for sponsorship questions only
Sponsored by the Culpeper 4th of July Fes� val Commi� ee in 

coopera� on 
with the Town of Culpeper

Schedule of Events
 Monday, July 4, 2022

For more information go to:  
www.culpeperva.gov/community/4th_of_july_celebration or go to 
www.culpeperva.gov, then click on Community, and click on 4th of July 
Celebration. Email july4thinfo@culpeperva.gov or call 540-829-8278.  
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 For more information visit kidcentralculpeper.com 

   Kids in the News

Still Time to Register 

 Main Offi ce
 1401 Old Fredericksburg Rd.
 Culpeper, Virginia 22701
 Phone 540-829-2124 

    Call  540-829-2124  for the     
most up-to-date information

Plus Check out Kid Central on  
Facebook for Important Updates

 Why Kid Central?
• Flexible 

• Homework Club 

• Affordable

• Open when School is 
Closed 

• Tuition Assistance 

• Quality Childcare Since 
1990

• State Licensed

• Located at All Culpeper          
Elementary Schools

• Award Winning

• Middle School  KC Club

• Culpeper Sport and 
      Fitness Partnership

• Summer Camp

Summer camp is underway and it’s time to play!
Do you want a whole action-packed day of summer camp?  
Kid Central has weathered the storm of a global pandemic, celebrated three decades of  
service to our community, earned a Best Large Business of the Year Award, Best Childcare 
Program in the Culpeper-Star Exponent Best of Awards, all while creating fun and smiles for 
our children and families.     
Kid Central’s Summer Day Camp began its registration process in April. This summer looks 
to be packed with fun, new learning opportunities, friendships and  outdoor exploration.
We are primed and ready along with our community partners to off er the best, yet aff ordable 
summer camp in the area.  
Our summer camp will include our longtime partnership with the USDA’s Summer Food  
Program. Each summer this program provides breakfast and lunch for our camp children and 
staff  under 18-years. 
Kid Central will also partner with Culpeper Sport and Fitness, Culpeper Parks and 
Recreation,  Boom Fitness, Culpeper 4H Extension Offi  ce, and other local businesses this 
summer.
Construction will continue on expanding Culpeper Early Head Start’s new buildings and 
grounds providing more opportunities for local preschool  students. 
If you are seeking a rewarding summer job Kid Central would also love to help. In addition 
to working with some amazing children we off er job training and valuable experience. 
 The best way to keep up with our plans and activities this summer is to follow Kid Central 
on Facebook.  
If your child needs fl exible and aff ordable care, give us a try. 
Kid Central has been the choice of Culpeper children for over three decades. 
Our staff  are well-known in the community, our program is award-winning, we are state    
licensed and we are always dedicated to having fun.  
As we refl ect on 31-years of service to Culpeper families we will most certainly never forget 
the last two years. Kid Central was designed and created to serve working parents and to 
off er high quality care at an aff ordable cost. 
Thanks for the memories and we look forward to making more this summer!   

Fun Facts
Kid Central has a 
longstanding community 
partnership  with Culpeper 
Wellness Foundation.  Our 
children develop healthy 
lifestyles through this 
partnership. It helps us stay 
Kid Central strong!

Throughout the school year 
and summer Kid Central is 
thankful for our partnership 
with Culpeper County 
Schools —together we can 
meet any goal.  
Our summer camp includes  
a partnership with the 
USDA’s Summer Program. 
Each summer this program 
provides breakfast and lunch 
for kids. 
Our Food Service Team 
Provides Snacks All Year!
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StageWorks Program
Do you have experience teaching theater on staff  or as a 
freelance instructor? Do you have professional experience 
on the stage as an actor or solo performer, and would you 
like to share what you have learned to students?

If so…we have an opportunity for you! StageWorks, a 
program of Windmore Foundation for the Arts, is currently 
looking for instructors to teach classes to students of all 
ages. If you have an idea for a class you would like to  
teach, or have contact information for someone who might 
be interested in teaching a class, please contact Jessy 
Mahr at stageworks@windmorefoundation.org   

Piedmont Community Band
Movie music magic is the theme for this spring’s concert by 
the Piedmont Community Band, a program of Windmore 
Foundation for the Arts. 

The Band will be performing popular music selections 
from movies – both new favorites and timeless classics. 
The concert will be held on June 12th at Culpeper Baptist 
Church. Watch for updates on the Windmore website and 
social media, and local media for concert time and more 
information. 

The Piedmont Community Band, a program of Windmore 
Foundation for the Arts, is always glad to welcome new 
musicians! If you play a band instrument and are in middle 
school or older, please join us! We have musicians of 
all levels, from beginners who are still learning about 
their instruments to adults who have extensive training 
and knowledge. We off er a supportive environment that 
provides opportunities for growth for people of all ages! 

Our rehearsals are on Sunday nights from 6:30-8:30 
in the sanctuary at Culpeper Baptist Church. For more 
information, please contact Tammy Buckalew at pcb@
windmorefoundation.org.

Need a meeting place?
Windmore Foundation for the Arts has space available 
for rent at its offi  ce located at 303 S. Main Street in 
Culpeper. If you have a small meeting or recital coming 
up and you don’t yet have a place to hold it, talk to 
Windmore! For more information and to talk to someone 
about holding an event at Windmore, please contact us 
at info@windmorefoundation.org or call (540) 547-4333.

Summer Arts Camp
Youth Fine Arts, a program of Windmore Foundation for 
the Arts, will be holding two sessions of Summer Arts 
Camp this year. The fi rst session will be held on June 
13 through June 17, and the second session will be 
held July 18 through July 22. The Summer Arts Camp 
allows students to explore diff erent forms of visual 
and performing arts in a fun, engaging environment. 
For more information, please contact Amanda Reck at 
summercamp@windmorefoundation.org. 

Annual General Meeting
Attention members of Windmore Foundation for the   
Arts! Mark your calendars for the evening of June 23rd. 
The annual general meeting of Windmore Foundation   
for the Arts will be held to give our members a yearly 
update, as well as elect new members and offi  cers to 
the Board of Directors and approve the annual budget.  
Members will also be voting on proposed changes to   
the Windmore bylaws.

Watch the Windmore website and social media for 
updates on time and place of the meeting. 

Interested in Windmore???
Windmore Foundation for the Arts seeks to foster 
a culturally rich environment where artists, arts 
organizations, educators, and the community come 
together to create diverse artistic experiences and       
life-long learning. 

If you would like to learn more about Windmore, 
including how to become a member, please visit                      
www.windmorefoundation.org. 

Kevin Brandriff 
Executive Director

Windmore Pen-to-Paper
Pen-to-Paper meets each month on the fi rst 
Tuesday from 10AM to 12 noon at the Culpeper 
County Library Conference Room. Writers of 
all ages and ability are welcome to join us. We 
are still accepting submissions for an upcoming 
anthology. We will self-publish the book in 2022. 
Any member of Windmore can submit their 
short stories or poems for consideration for the 
anthology. Submission should be typed in a 
Word document, in Georgia type 14 font. For 
more information or to send submissions email 
pen-to-paper@windmorefoundation.org, no later 
than October 5, 2022. We are also seeking black 
and white photos or visual art for illustrations 
in the book.  For information about Windmore 
membership, please see our Webpage. Copies 
of our previous anthologies are available on 
the Local Authors shelf at the Culpeper County 
Library.

Windmore Publishing Discussion 
Group

The Publishing Group meets the second 
Tuesday of every month at 1015AM to Noon in 
the conference room of the Culpeper County 
Library. The group is led by Cincy Siira and 
Sally Humphreys. A diff erent publishing subject 
is discussed each month. If you are planning to 
publish, have already published, or just want to 
learn more about the process, you are welcome 
to attend. We share successful publishing stories 
and also share information about areas of 
concern so that others can avoid the loss of time 
or money. For more information contact: info@
windmorefoundation.org.

Windmore Events 
Visit Windmore’s Website to see the latest 
information on Windmore Workshops and 
Events! www.windmorefoundation.org or 
call 540-547-4333.


